CSTA Board Minutes, April 26, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. by President Louise McMinn at CASE, Rocky Hill.

Attendance: see attached spreadsheet.

Minutes of the March meeting were distributed by email.  There was one typo.  The minutes were approved as corrected (Motion, Mary Pat Coburn, second, Ray Delehant)

Treasurer’s report: a brief financial statement was distributed.  There were no corrections.  
March for Science, Louise McMinn: this was a last minute opportunity to support science and make CSTA more visible as n organization that promotes science.  CSTA had a table at the New Haven march.  Louise, Kevin Fleming, Samantha Rosenberg, and Leslie Czerwinski all took part.  Other CSTA members attended the march in Hartford.  Scientists from Pratt & Whitney and from Yale visited that table and expressed interest in speaking about science in schools.  CSTA could provide a list of speakers to our members, but without endorsing any speaker.  It is expected that any teacher bringing in an outside speaker will follow his/her school district’s protocol regarding volunteers.  CSTA does not want to incur any liability by endorsing speakers.  Some board members expressed reservations about recommending any speaker before hearing his/her presentation.  Diane Hart suggested that such speakers be invited to present at our conference.   Louise will send Diane names of interested speakers.  She and Heather Toothaker will contact them about speaking at the conference.   Terri Clark will be asked about possible speakers from CASE.  
Teacher-of-the-Year: Pat Ruane attended the presentation and distributed cards and pamphlets about CSTA.

NSTA Congress: the Congress will be held in Buffalo, NY in July.  Since the location is within driving distance, we have the opportunity to send more than our usual two delegates.  Costs could be reduced by ride-sharing and room-sharing.  Ralph Yulo made a motion, seconded by Betty Catelli, that we will send any board member who wants to attend.  This motion passed.  When the 2017-18 budget is constructed, money will have to be allocated for several people to attend NSTA Congress.  Anyone interested in going to the NSTA Congress should inform Louise McMinn by May 15th.  Diane Hart suggested that we book several rooms using the CSTA debit card, to be sure that our delegates are in the convention hotel.  
Conference, Diane Hart: the call for presenters has gone out.   Anyone who wishes to present should send in a proposal by June 3rd.  This includes exhibitor presentations.   The Program Committee will meet in June to consider proposals and develop the program.  
All Conference checks should be sent to Conference Chair Diane Hart, so that she can keep track of who has paid before transferring the money to the treasurer.  

Betty Hagymari has agreed to work on publicity for the conference.  More people are needed for this subcommittee.  County directors will get materials to distribute.  John Duffy is working on a list of science teachers and supervisors.   We will publicize the keynote speaker, Paul Anderson from Bozeman Science.  Some publicity will be available at the Awards Banquet – posters, cards, or flyers.
Awards Committee, Ralph Yulo: Ralph thanked Laurel Kohl for her help in setting up online payments for the banquet.  Registration has gone smoothly – 111 are registered as of 4/26/17.   The Marty Tafel Award winners and their mentors will attend.  The awards are ready.  We have once again received support from Frey and Pearson for the teacher awards and from Mystic Aquarium for the flowers for the tables.

Webpage, Louise McMinn: the webpage has been updated and reorganized.  Most of the material from the old website has been transferred.  We will consider closing down the old site soon.  Board members are urged to check out the new website.

NGSS, Crystal Caouette: The results of the NGSS Survey were discussed.  While members expressed interest in all areas of NGSS, the most interest was in curriculum development, assessment, and phenomena and storylines.  Interest was shown in webinars, workshops, and informal discussions.  Pat Ruane has set up a social/NGSS event at the Gouveia Winery in Wallingford on May 17th.  There will be a brief presentation on NGSS and a chance for informal discussions among teachers.  CSTA will provide light refreshments, but all beverages must be purchased from the winery.  We need a catchy name – Sip & Science was suggested.  This event will be publicized on the website and at the Awards Banquet.
CSTA can serve as a clearing house by publicizing NGSS and STEM event run by other organizations on our website.  
Several CSTA board members met with Tech Ed teachers to plan STEM Webinars and other events.   More information will be forthcoming.  
Elections, Louise McMinn: four people have expressed interest in joining the CSTA board.   If there is only one candidate for each board position, a formal election is not required.  The board can just approve the proposed slate.   The slate will be ready for the next meeting.

All board members are expected to be on two committees.  Please email Louise about what committee you are on or wish to join.

Financial matters, Pat DeCoster: a formal motion approving the transfer of money from the savings account to the checking account for the Marty Tafel Awards was made by Pat DeCoster, seconded by Ralph Yulo, and approved.
Pat asked for volunteers for the budget committee to develop a proposed budget for 2017-18.  Diane Hart, Kevin Fleming, Mary Pat Coburn, and Louise McMinn all volunteered.  The committee will meet, probably electronically, at 5 P.M. on May 10th.  

CTEEA, John Cook: a committee was formed to consider joint ventures, which could be publicized on our website.   Descriptions and what is it good for should be included, not just a list.  John would like to 

see units aligned with NGSS standards, especially in pre-K through fourth grade.
Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Catelli, Secretary

